June 26, 1973 Phone: 489-1798

* * THE PRAIRIE ASTRONOMER * *

This month our meeting will be held as usual at the Clin Hall of Science on the Wesleyan campus at 7:30 p.m., Tuesday, June 26. This months program will be THE ENERGY CRISIS ASTRONOMICALLY SPEAKING, presented by Larry Stepp, who will also show some solar eclipse slides.

As usual there will be a drawing for a door prize. You must be present to

win.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *

-- The President's Report --

Our President is extremely busy but plans on attending the meeting even if only to preside over the drawing.

I would like to pose a question and perhaps you will have some answers or

thoughts on it while munching popcorn at the meeting.

QUESTION: Why, on the ocular, is a positive focal length lens used for most finder scopes instead of a negative focal length lens?

Dr. R. A. Manthey Vice Pres.

-- Gateway Show ---

The dates for future shows given in last months new letter were incorrect. Here are the correct dates: July 5, August 9, September 6, October 4, and November 8. Our last Gateway show was one of our best as far as club participation is concerned. If you have a telescope, and you have Thursday, July 5 free, come help present our club to the public on the Gateway mall. Don't have a scope? Come spread some knowledge around.

* * * * * * * * * * * *

-- Annual Club Picnic --

This year the club picnic will be held on August 25, so try to work it into your schedule. More details in next months news letter.

-- Two Members Venture Out --

Dr. (DDS) Lawrence Pilgram, having graduated from the N.U. School of Dentistry, has moved to St. Joseph, Mo. to establish a practice there. We all wish Lawrence GOOD LUCK.

Brian Dodson is at present, a teaching assistant at the University of Illinois in Urbana.

FOR SALE: 1 Jaegers clock drive --- Contact Jess Williams WANTED TO BUY: 6 inch reflector --- Contact Jess Williams

--Notice--

- ---- contest me take Denne Jr

-- The President's Report --

Our President is extremely busy but plans on attending the meeting even if only to preside over the drawing.

I would like to pose a question and perhaps you will have some answers or thoughts on it while munching popcorn at the meeting.

QUESTION: Why, on the ocular, is a positive focal length lens used for most finder scopes instead of a negative focal length lens?

Dr. R. A. Manthey Vice Pres.

-- Gateway Show ---

The dates for future shows given in last months new letter were incorrect. Here are the correct dates: July 5, August 9, September 6, October 4, and November 8. Our last Gateway show was one of our best as far as club participation is concerned. If you have a telescope, and you have Thursday, July 5 free, come help present our club to the public on the Gateway mall. Don't have a scope? Come spread some knowledge around.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *

-- Annual Club Picnic --

This year the club picnic will be held on August 25, so try to work it into your schedule. More details in next months news letter.

-- Two Members Venture Out --

Dr. (DDS) Lawrence Pilgram, having graduated from the N.U. School of Dentistry, has moved to St. Joseph, Mo. to establish a practice there. We all wish Lawrence GOOD LUCK.

Brian Dodson is at present, a teaching assistant at the University of Illinois in Urbana.

BARGAIMS

FOR SALE: 1 Jaegers clock drive---Contact Jess Williams WANTED TO BUY: 6 inch reflector---Contact Jess Williams

--Notice--

Anyone having had a change of address, please contact ms, John Bruce Jr., phone, 489-1798, or see me at the meeting.

Something to sell or want to buy something, contact me before the 15th of each month to put a notice in the news letter. John Bruce Jr.

-- Editors Note --

Due to a death in the family, certain items in this news letter have been omitted. Time was cut short so please bear with me this month. Thanks:

John Bruce Jr. Editor